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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 
 

 

 
CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 

Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

May 28, 2023 
 

 
Organist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 327 - Praise to the Lord, the Almighty 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 94, Psalm 51 - God, Be Merciful to Me 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary - General Fund 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 436 - What a Friend We Have in Jesus 

Scripture:  1 Thessalonians 2:1-16 

Sermon:   Walking in a Manner Worthy of God 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 444 - A Mighty Fortress Is Our God 

* Apostles Creed and Catechism Q. 31-32 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn: Blue Hymnal 493 - Doxology 

Postlude 

 

 

*Please stand if able 



 

Today/This Week: 
May 28 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
 

Upcoming 
June 4 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
 Operation Christmas Child Shoebox packing party 
June 6-12 – Rev. Ryan VanderWees on vacation 
June 11 – Rev. Calvin Hoogendoorn leading worship 
July 24-28 – Daily Vacation Bible School 
 
 
May 21:  Attendance - 91; Offering – $2398 for General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for June:  Daniel Hauck 
USHER May:  Andrew Schaeffer 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of May 28 – Arlys 
Heckenlaible, Wayne & Shelly Heckenlaible, and Loretta Kirschenman. 
 
OFFICE HOURS:  Pastor Ryan will have scheduled office hours at the church each 
Tuesday, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL SIGN-UP:  There is a sheet on the table in the Social 
Hall for signing up children for VBS.  The dates are July 24-28.  If you know of 
anyone outside our church (family, neighbors, etc.) that plan to attend, please 
list them on the sheet also. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD:  June 4 (next Sunday) after church, we’ll be 
packing a group of shoeboxes again.  On May 21, we packed 91 boxes!  Please 
join the group if you are able to stay a bit longer after church, all are welcome to 
help! 
 
NEEDS FOR OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD:  We’re in need of wash clothes for 
the boxes for Operation Christmas Child. 
      Printed fabric to sew dresses is needed also.  The fabric pieces need to be 
cotton and 1 yard minimum in size. 
      Rubber bands as needed in the final packing step to close the boxes.  We’ll 
be needing several hundred rubber bands. 



 
 
MAY COUNCIL MEETING NOTES: 
Chairman Henry Bender called the meeting to order followed by prayer.  Pastor 
Ryan VanderWees gave devotions. Minutes of the April 16 and 19 meetings 
were reviewed.  Motion made and seconded to approve minutes.  Motion was 
made that students who go to a consistory approved Christian college or 
university would get $250 a year.  Motion passed.  Motion made to have an 
offering box in the back of the church.  Brent H check into a permanent 
collection box.  Motion seconded and passed.  Pastor Ryan gave the Pastor 
report. There was discussion on health concerns of Church members.  The next 
communion will be on June 25.  Pulpit supply for June 11 is Pastor Calvin 
Hoogendorn.  Andrew Schaeffer presented a banner for the church which can 
be checked out to be used by church members.  Galen presented the General 
Fund report.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the report.  Motion 
was made and seconded to pay Pastor Jay Fluck for teaching confirmation.  
Motion passed.  There will be a plate offering June 25 for the Back to God Hour.  
Next meeting will be June 21 at 7:30.  The meeting closed with prayer. 
 
CHRISTMAS TREE:  The church’s Christmas tree has been replaced so the old 
one must go.  If you’re interested in it, please see a deacon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Roger Guthmiller Brett Guthmiller 
Henry Bender Jeremy Zeeb 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Phil Neuharth Andrew Schaeffer 
Don Sayler 

Peace Christian Reformed Church Online 

Website:  www.peacecrcmenno.org 

View services:  youtube.com/@peacecrcmenno 


